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City Council

Approval of a Bid Award for the Downtown
Pedestrian Crossing Safety Improvements
Project

Agenda Date: 7/7/2020
Agenda Item Number: 4.B
File Number:20-0517

Type: contract Version: 1  Status: Passed

Title
Approval of a Bid Award for the Downtown Pedestrian Crossing Safety Improvements Project

Recommended Action
Committee Recommendation:
Not referred to a committee.

City Manager Recommendation:

Move to award the construction contract for the Downtown Pedestrian Crossing Safety Improvements
project to Propel Construction Company in the amount of $476,492.15 and authorize the City
Manager to execute the contract.

Report

Issue:

Whether to award the construction contract for the Downtown Pedestrian Crossing Safety
Improvements project to Propel Construction Company.

Staff Contact:
Randy Wesselman, Project Manager, Public Works, Engineering, 360.753.8477

Presenter(s):
None - Consent Calendar Iltem.

Background and Analysis:

The Transportation Line of Business identified safety improvements for the intersections of 5t
Avenue and Adams Street and East Bay Drive and Olympia Avenue to address the safety of people
crossing at these intersections. The improvements are also meant to improve the safety of people
using other modes at these intersections as well.

Staff identified these locations for improvements because of multiple pedestrian injury crashes,
speed concerns, and driver behavior concerns. Transportation also received multiple requests for
improvements at these intersections.
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At the intersection of 5" Avenue and Adams Street, improvements include curb bulb-outs to shorten
the distance people have to cross the street and new high visibility crosswalk markings.

At the intersection of East Bay Drive and Olympia Avenue improvements include a pedestrian
crossing island, pedestrian activated flashing beacons, new high visibility crosswalk markings,
buffered bike lanes and reconfiguration of the vehicle travel lanes. See the attached graphic which
illustrates the improvements.

The City received a Transportation Improvement Board (TIB) Complete Streets Grant for $300,000 to
complete the proposed improvements.

Neighborhood/Community Interests (if known):
Completing the pedestrian crossing safety improvements will significantly improve the safety of
pedestrians that use these crossings.

Options:
1. Award the construction contract to Propel Construction Company in the amount of $476,492.15
and authorize the City Manager to execute the contract. The project proceeds as planned.

2. Do not approve awarding the construction contract; reject all bids, and direct staff to rebid the
project. Delaying the project will delay improving the safety of people walking. A delay could also
create higher costs and will require additional staff time.

Financial Impact:
Funding for the sidewalk repairs is from the a TIB Complete Streets Grant, CIP/REET funds and CIP
funds.

The low bid of $476,492.15 is 1.2% more than the Engineer’s estimate. There are sufficient funds in
the budget to complete this project.

Overall project costs:

Total Low Bid: $ 476,492.15
Contingency to Award (10%): $ 47,650.00
Engineering: Design, Inspection, Consultants $ 276,950.00
Total Estimated Project Cost: $ 801,092.15
Available Project Funding: $ 801,100
Attachments:

Summary of Bids

Vicinity Map

Graphic of Improvements
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